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From The President 
Greetings from Nebraska!  I just 

wanted to update everyone on what is going 

on with the association. Your board of direc-

tors are very busy planning our 50
th
 Anniver-

sary meeting in Knoxville. I hope that you are 

making plans to attend with us. We would 

love to have several hundred members in at-

tendance this year. We would love to have 

lots of input on what you have been doing at 

your local chapters. We would love to have you ask us for help with 

any issue you are having with your chapter activities. The registration 

form for the GMM50 is on the web site, on our official Facebook page, 

and included in this issue of the Graduate. 

 We have several positions on our board of directors that are up for 

election this year. As always all of the Presidents chairs are up for 

election. Along with those positions Secretary, DAL- Membership, 

DAL- TEC, and Central Region Director position are also up for elec-

tion. The Board of Directors meets every month by teleconference 

and the minutes of those meetings are posted on our web site. We 

have an agenda that we follow each meeting and use that to solve 

problems, approve last meetings minutes, plan future general mem-

bership meetings, approve the treasurer report, and review all posi-

tion reports. Being on the board gives you the opportunity to suggest 

changes to the direction of this association and help guide the organi-

zation into the future. It would be very beneficial if we had more board 

members that were in uniform. Obviously those of us that are retired 

do not have the luxury of seeing firsthand what current direction the 

units training programs are going.  Give this a serious look and con-

tact me if you have any questions about being on the board of direc-

tors. 

 We have a new quilt that we are going to raffle at our national 

meeting on July 21st. All of the board of directors have tickets and 

would love to give you a chance to win the quilt. This year’s quilt was 

hand made by CMSgt (ret) Sue Turner from Chapter 76. It has the 

50th and 40th Anniversary logos on it, as well as all our major awards 

and programs listed. The picture of it is also on our web site. So make 
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sure you get your tickets from one of your board members or from me. The quilt raffle is the 

major fund raiser for our scholarship program. 

 We have also embarked upon a fund raiser with the TEC heritage committee. We are sell-

ing bricks that will be placed around the minuteman statue that our association bought and 

had placed by the flag pole behind the TEC Headquarters building at McGhee Tyson Air base 

in Knoxville Tennessee. Currently we are selling the bricks for $50 each and the brick order 

form is located on our website, the Facebook page, and in this issue of the Graduate. After 

July 21st the price of the bricks is going to go up to $100 so take this opportunity to order 

yours soon. 

 We have changed the cutoff for the scholarship applications to June 30th since all the appli-

cations have to be sent electronically to the region director. That gives the board time to pre-

pare them for the scholarship committee to review at the GMM, and it gives students more 

time to better prepare their applications. And members don’t forget about the Betty Fearn 

scholarship which is for current members of the association that are pursuing their own edu-

cations. We want to help you fund your educations as well as member’s dependents. 

 One of the things that the current director of the Air National Guard, General Rice, told me 

when I met with him in Oct last year was that he would like our members to be more engaged 

with mentoring young people in the pursuit of their educations. He said that many young peo-

ple are not properly preparing themselves for their future. He knows that our association has 

the membership that could definitely have an impact on the mentorship of many young people 

in your communities. If you are doing that already, that is wonderful and we would love to 

know about it. If not, please do so and let your region director know about your program. 

 Finally it is an honor to serve this association as your national president. I have been think-

ing about ways that we can move this association forward. But the bottom line is that any as-

sociation must have members that are willing to be involved. We have over 1600 members, 

however not many of you are involved. If we are to survive and move forward you the mem-

bers need to get involved at your chapters and then let your region directors know what you 

are doing. I would love to see many of you at our national meeting where you would be wel-

come to run for any office that is up for election, or provide input as to how we can move for-

ward. See you in Tennessee. 

 

Respectfully 
Douglas Schulz CMSgt (Ret) 
President 
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WEST REGIONAL DIRECTOR SPRING NEWSLETTER     

Greetings NCO Academy Graduate Association members! 

As many of you are aware, the Regions were consolidated and made into geo-

graphical regions instead of numbered regions last July 2017, by vote during the 

General Membership Meeting #49 in Sioux Falls, SD.  We now have 3 regions: 

East, West and Central.   The WEST REGION now includes Chapters in WA, OR, 

CA, NV, ID, UT, AZ, MT, WY, CO, NM, ND, SD, NE, KS, OK, TX, MN, IA, AK, HI 

AND GU.  (Currently 552 members!) 

As your WEST Regional Director, it is my privilege to represent you, but I’m 

asking for your input and assistance.  Your NCOAGA National Board of Directors is 

here for you, but in turn we need input, opinions, ideas and guidance, in addition to you simply fulfilling the 

Chapter responsibilities. 

 Chapter Presidents need to submit their MONTHLY reports in order to keep their Chapter in “active” status!  

I’m fully confident that Chapters are indeed doing great things across America, but without these reports, 

we cannot quantify the impact.  In addition to completing and submitting the AGH Form 6-4, local Chap-

ter Presidents, please send me a CURRENT list of your Chapter officers.  If your Chapter Officials have 

changed, PLEASE identify that so that I can keep my database current and can better communicate with 

each of you.  This is imperative to keep our NCOAGA moving forward! 

Please review your Membership rosters; we need to ensure folks are renewing their memberships, and that 

we have current addresses, e-mails, etc. for them!  Keep in mind, for those who’ve retired, we can no 

longer reach you via your MILITARY E-MAIL, so please provide your personal e-mail address/contact 

info to your chapter President, or me at leisenhauer@sio.midco.net. 

 We have some VERY substantial scholarships available! PLEASE encourage your dependents to submit 

their SCHOLARSHIP ESSAYS NLT 30 June!  

Scholarship Program (AGH Section 4.1, Form 6-11, AGH Form 6-12) “Essays must be emailed to 1st 
Vice President not later than 30 June each year.  Reference http://ncoaga.com/index.php/about-us/22-
the-associaition-guidance-handbook for the scholarship program guidelines.  Application package and 
essays must be submitted electronically.  The “essay” must be submitted in word document format.  
 

Senior Division:  How would you improve the U.S. Presidential campaign and elections process? 

Junior Division:  Should the draft be re-instated and include both men and women? 

 Although it’s been a “bumpy” few months, we ARE ALIVE AGAIN and the website is up and running!  We will 

keep the information updated so that you each have the most current information about YOUR association! Visit 

www.ncoaga.com and please spread the word!!  

 If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.  

Respectfully, 

Lisa Eisenhauer, MSgt. (Ret) 
West Region Director  

 

mailto:leisenhauer@sio.midco.net
http://www.ncoaga.com/index.php/about-us/22-the-associaition-guidance-handbook
http://www.ncoaga.com/index.php/about-us/22-the-associaition-guidance-handbook
http://www.ncoaga.com
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 Time is flying as we are preparing for our national meeting and the election of officers for 

our great association. 

 This year we have the following positions open and we are looking for worker-bees who 

have a desire to serve the Association and make a difference.  Our Association is looking for 

young men and women who want to continue the path forward and willing to share your time 

and energy. 

Positions Open 2018-2019: 

President, 1st Vice President ,and 2nd Vice President.  These three positions are elected an-

nually.  Secretary (2 year term), Central Regional Director, Director at Large Membership and 

Director at Large—TEC each for a two-year term 

 If you or someone you know are interested in making a difference please complete AGH 

Form 6-13 (on page 11 of the Graduate) or you can get the form off our website at 

www.ncoaga.com  Please e-mail the completed form to janiceorichardson@earthlink.net.  

 The President, 1
st
 Vice President and 2

nd
 Vice president must be NCO’s, all other position 

may be held by any member of the association regardless of rank, who has completed any 

enlisted PME, and is a member of the NCOAGA in good standing.  Please read the duty posi-

tion description on the website and choose the position that you are most interested in. 

If you have questions or need additional information please contact me or any officer of the 

NCOAGA.  You are our future! 

Janice O Richardson, CMSgt Retired 

Treasurer, NCOAGA 
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Association Guidance Handbook        1 January 2014            Form 6-13 

FORMS 

NOMINATING FORM 

In accordance with Article III, Officers, ANG NCOAGA By-Laws, as amended, the election of officers and directors will be conducted at the Annual 

Seminar. Nominations should be sent NLT 30 days prior to the Seminar, to the President Ex-Officio using the attached nomination form. Nominations 

will also be accepted from the floor immediately prior to voting. Form should be completed using the following guidelines: 

NOTE 1: Please type requested information) 

Nominee's Name: ______________________________________________________________ 

Unit and State: ________________________ Region: ___________ Chapter: ______________ 

Office to Which Nominated: ___________________________ 

NOTE 2: Retirees are not required to submit letters of command support. 

NOTE 3: Individuals who already hold an office at the national level are not exempt from including any of the information requested. This should in-

clude current endorsements of command/supervisory support. 

(QUALIFICATIONS: 

NCOAGA participation at the Chapter, Region, and/or National level: 

 

Length of time for any offices held: 

 

Any significant NCOAGA accomplishments: 

 

Enlisted PME History (Specify by In-Residence and Correspondence Course): 

 

List community activities to include offices held in any organization: 

 

Any personal goals that might be association related: 

 

Any special awards received, e.g., NCO of the Qtr/Yr, Outstanding Graduate of the Year, etc.: 

 

Availability for Board of Directors meetings: 

 

Command support (Will include letters of recommendation from commander/supervisor) 

 

OPR: President Ex-Officio 

Submitted By: Chapter: State: 

Endorsed By: Chapter: State: 
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Association Guidance Handbook       31 January 2015           Form 6-5 

FORMS 

LETTER OF AUTHORITY 

Date:___________ 

MEMORANDUM FOR Credentials Committee, Chapter One 

FROM:  NCOAGA Chapter Number _________ 

SUBJECT:  Letter of Authority 

This letter authorizes the below named member as the Official General Membership Meeting voting delegate for NCOAGA 

Chapter ____ . 

 

Delegate Name: ________________________________________________________ 

(Please Print) 

Dues Status:  ___________________________________________________________ 

(Expiration Date) 

 

                    ______________________________ 

(Name, Rank) 

President, Chapter ____ 

 

 

 

NOTE:  This letter of authority must be submitted to the applicable Regional Director two weeks prior to the open-

ing date of the National Annual General Membership Meeting 

NOTE: Delegates must be a member in good standing with Chapter One (dues paid.) 

 

 

 

OPR: Director at Large – Membership   
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Grade First MI Last Combo32 Region ChapterID 

SSgt Carl L. Dupont   1 9 

MSgt Daniel E. Healy   1 17 

MSgt Lisa A. Rodrigues   1 18 

CMSgt Donald L. Carlock   1 38 

MSgt James E. Cave   1 46 

MSgt Charles W. Collier   1 65 

SSgt Jean M. Thompson   1 101 

MSgt Israel E. Griffin   2 14 

MSgt Samuel W. Hunter, Jr.   2 20 

MSgt William C. Miller, Jr.   2 20 

MSgt Kathy R. Allen   2 72 

CMSgt Michael F. Lamphier   3 27 

MSgt Roger W. Lapla   3 47 

1Lt Tanya M. Hildenbrand   3 53 

MSgt Robert D. Fodness (Ret) 3 70 

SMSgt Steven L. Hanson   3 70 

SMSgt Janith A. Lane (Ret) 3 70 

MSgt Paul   Maldonado (Ret) 4 2 

MSgt Osvaldo   Melendez (Ret) 4 2 

MSgt Angel L. Santiago (Ret) 4 2 

MSgt Douglas J. Smith (Ret) 4 25 

MSgt Clyde E. Good   4 59 

MSgt Jerry W. Hall   4 59 

MSgt Robert M. Sullivan   4 77 

MSgt William B. Crouch, Jr.   5 33 

MSgt Edward C. Deaver, Jr. (Ret) 5 50 

MSgt Arthur D. Evans   5 79 

MSgt Robert F. Spencer   5 81 

CMSgt William R. Moore, Jr. (Ret) 5 88 

MSgt Pamela J. Barrett   5 96 

MSgt Donna L. Farrell   5 96 

MSgt Michael L. Hansen   6 5 

MSgt Robert   Campbell (Ret) 6 15 

MSgt Robert A. Rogers   6 23 

MSgt Richard L. Baker   6 32 

MSgt Robert S. Bell   6 32 

MSgt Donald R. Crowe (Ret) 6 37 

MSgt Donald L. Miller   6 66 

MSgt Donald W. Brown   6 75 

TSgt Jose F. Carrillo   6 89 

Please help us find the following “Missing Members”” 
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